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Employee Spotlight: Client Care Co-Ordinator,  
Connie Diamond 
 
Meet Connie Diamond.  Connie started her role with Total Care on April 5th, 2021 as a 
Coordinator for the Milton to Burgoyne’s Cove, Lethbridge to Port Blandford area, Charleston 
to Sweet Bay areas and Summerville- Kings Cove areas.  Prior to joining our team, Connie 
worked in administration at the Lethbridge Provincial Health office and also with another 
Homecare Agency.   When Connie is not at work she cares for her Airbnb that she and her 
husband have started in the Lethbridge area, which is well known as a “home away from 
home”.  Connie is all about her family and nothing makes her more proud than watching her 
two boys do well and spending time with her granddaughter, Quinn whom she adores.  She 
also enjoys spending time behind the lens as photography is one of her favorite hobbies.  
When she is not capturing beautiful moments, she’s out and about with her golden retriever, 
Russell.  Connie’s love for animals and creativity shines through everything she does! 

Our Mission:  “…to provide “hands on” care to the elderly, convalescent and disabled clients by encouraging, supporting and 
assisting these clients to achieve and maintain a state of well-being in their own environment”. 

 

 

 

 

Now that we have Primer Accreditation Status, you can help us achieve the 
next level of Accreditation (Qmentum) 

As part of our commitment to providing safe, high-quality care, Total Care 
is working toward achieving Qmentum Status through Accreditation 
Canada.  To get there, we must meet a number of Required Operational 
Practices that improve safety for both our clients and staff. 

One of these important ROP’s is Hand Hygiene.  At Total Care, we have 
adopted the “Five Moments of Hand Hygiene” approach, a proven method 
that helps prevent the spread of infection and illness. 

Currently, only 36% of our employees have completed their annual hand 
hygiene training through the Employee Web Portal training platform.  This 
rate needs to be much higher to ensure we are doing our best to keep 
everyone safe. 

Clean hands save lives.  They reduce the spread of infection; protect our 
valued clients and workers to  help us all stay healthy.  We encourage you 
to ask your care providers if they have completed their training, and if not, 
kindly remind them how important it is. 

Together, we can create a safer environment for all. 

 

Client Advisory Committee 
This Committee consists of many professional individuals, community members, clients and family members who will 
work together to ensure you have the best possible service available.  If you have any comments or concerns that you 

would like discussed in the committee, please contact our office and ask to speak to Eloise Peddle, Client Care 
Manager or Maxine Avery, HR Specialist.   

5 MOMENTS OF HAND HYGIENE 
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  ALLERGY SEASON IS UPON US! 

Common symptoms of seasonal allergies include: 

• Nasal Discharge – very liquid (transparent) and may sometimes thicken 

• Nasal Congestion – both nostrils 

• Sneezing – often 

• Itching, Scratching and Tingling – In the throat or nose 

• Red, watery or itchy eyes – often 

• Cough – sometimes, but especially in asthmatic people 
Choosing the right product: 
For allergy symptoms, an antihistamine in table form is a good choice as it is fast-acting.  Where possible, take it before you 
are exposed to the allergen, for example, before you leave home to visit a friend who has a cat.  These can be taken daily 
during the allergy season for seasonal allergies.  
Corticosteroid nasal sprays are an effective option for most allergy symptoms.  They can be purchased without a prescription, 
or your pharmacist may be able to prescribe one for you.   
If you are using a decongestant spray, avoid taking any oral product that also contain a decongestant or stop using the spray).  
Decongestant nasal sprays should NOT be used for more than 3 days, or you may suffer from rebound congestion when you 
stop using the decongestant spray.   
Do not use “cold and sinus” all-in-one products to treat allergies.  They may contain ingredients that are ineffective against 
allergy symptoms and may cause harmful side effects. While some of the symptoms are similar, their cause is different, as are 
the medications used to relieve them.   
If you have asthma, stick to your asthma treatment and treat allergy symptoms as soon as they appear.  Allergies, when 
compounded by poorly controlled asthma, can worsen asthma symptoms.   
If you have a chronic disease, consult with your pharmacist before taking any over-the-counter allergy medication.  Some 
products may not be right for your condition.  Don’t wait to treat your allergies, as they can seriously hamper your daily 
activities and sleep.   

Allergy Word Search 

ADRENALINE  EPIPEN 
EPINEPHRINE ALLERGEN 
ALLERGY  FOOD LABEL 
ANAPHYLAXIS EMERGENCY 
CROSS CONTACT HANDWASHING 
FOOD ALLERGY INCLUSION 
IMMUNE SYSTEM INJECTOR 
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1 and 1 ½ cups uncooked elbow macaroni (5 oz) 
2 tablespoons butter or margarine 
1 small onion, chopped (1/4 cup) 
½ teaspoon salt 
¼ teaspoon 
¼ cup of flour 
1 ¾ cups of milk  
6 oz American cheese loaf,  

cut into ½ inch cubes 
Instructions: 

• Heat oven to 375°.  Cook and drain macaroni as 
directed on package using minimum cook time. 

• Meanwhile, in a 2-quart saucepan, melt butter over 
medium heat.  Cook onion, salt and pepper in butter, 
stirring occasionally, until inion is crisp-tender 

• In small bowl, mix flour and milk until smooth; stir into 
onion mixture.  Heat to boiling, stirring constantly.  
Boil and stir 1 minute; remove from heat.  Stir in 
cheese until melted.  Stir in macaroni.  Into ungreased 
1 ½ quart casserole, spoon macaroni mixture.   

• Bake about 30 minutes or until bubbly and light brown 

June Client Activity: Flower Planting Fun! 
In June, we hosted a vibrant flower painting activity for our clients—and what a success it was! We had a 
fantastic turnout, and it was wonderful to see so many smiles as everyone created their own floral 
masterpieces. Our clients truly enjoyed the chance to get creative and connect with one another. At Total 
Care, we believe in the power of meaningful engagement, and events like these help our clients feel part 
of something special. We’re already looking forward to our next activity!  In July, we are hosting a Carnival!  
If you would like to join us, please call the office! 

 

Phyllis’ Recipe Box ~ Macaroni and Cheese 

Once you lick the frosting off a 

cupcake, it becomes a muffin, and 

muffins are healthy.  You’re Welcome. 

Next time I lose my mind I swear I’m 

not even going to look for it. 

Just for laughs! 

My kids asked me what it was like to 

grow up in the 80’s.  So I took their 

phones away and turned off the 

internet. 

 

Life is not like a box of chocolates.  It’s 

more like a jar of jalapenos.  What you 

do today might burn your butt 

tomorrow. 

1 
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TOTAL CARE – IN THE COMMUNITY 

We’re proud to support the 

2025 Clarenville Walk to End ALS! 
 
At Total Care Home Care Services, we believe in 
standing beside our community, not just in care, 
but in cause. We were honoured to be a corporate 
sponsor of this year‘s Walk to End ALS, supporting 
vital programs, services, and research that offer 
help and hope to individuals and families affected 
by ALS across Newfoundland & Labrador. 

Epilepsy Foundation of  NL 

As part of our ongoing 
commitment to giving back, we 
were proud to once again support 
the Epilepsy Foundation of 
Newfoundland and Labrador. This 
year, our contribution was made 
in Bonavista to Jillian Russell, 
whose dedication and advocacy 
continue to inspire. We are 
honored to play a small part in 
supporting those affected by 
epilepsy and in helping raise 
awareness across our province. 

 Scam Awareness Presentation 
with Leo Bonnell 

We were pleased to welcome Leo 
Bonnell, Advisory Member - Age-Friendly 
Communities, for an informative 
presentation on scams targeting the 
elderly. Leo shared valuable insights on 
how to recognize, avoid, and report 
fraudulent activity, information that is 
more important than ever. Our clients 
and staff found the session both eye-
opening and empowering. We extend a 
heartfelt thank you to Leo for helping us 
protect and educate our community. 

 

Once again, we are proud to support the Janeway 
Children’s Hospital Foundation—an organization 
close to our hearts. For 10 years, we’ve contributed 
to the incredible work they do for children and 
families across Newfoundland and Labrador. This 
year, we donated $3,500 to bring our grand total 
donated to $31,000 to help make a difference in 
the lives of young patients and their families. 

 

Earth Day Helpers! 
A big thank you to the Embers who stopped by to 
help clean up the streets in celebration of Earth 
Day!  Their hard work made a big difference in 
keeping our neighborhood looking great!  After the 
cleanup, we welcomed them inside for some well-
deserved Timbits and hot chocolate.  It was a lovely 
way to mark the day and connect with our 
community! 
 

 


